PPG Meeting held @ Old Henry St Medical Centre

on Wednesday 23 August 2023

Present on behalf of patients;
Barry Sharp Lillian Sharp Julie Ellis Eileen Brunt Susan Kavanagh Elizabeth Senior

Present on behalf of Practice; Jane Foster and Charlotte Chapman

Apologies Michael Pollard

It was noted that Jean Waddup and Sylvia Foulds have both resigned from the PPG due to ill health BS thanked them both for their commitment and hard work.

Rachel is a Care Coordinator attached to the practice who came to talk to us about her job.  She brought with her 2 case histories of  patients she has been working with to show to us the type of work she is involved with.  Patients are referred to her by our GPs and Rachel organises their help from other services she also told us of the volume of patients she sees.

Barry thank her for coming and explaining her work so interestingly.

Practice news: We have now employed 2 new Receptionists
We also have a new Nurse called Andrea joining our team with Sam and Joanne.  Hazel Our Nurse Practitioner is retiring and we have a new Salaried GP  called Doctor Oyewola (Habib)
Who will work  Wednesday,Thursday and Friday for the practice.

It was noted that some patients are finding the telephone appointments are now as favourable as seeing the doctor face to face.
LS gave the PCN report telling us of the new build at Leigh Infirmary will be open in November this year 

This will be part of the Urgent Treatment Centre which will replace the Walk in Centre. With CT scan and MRI being available if needed.
The cards that we produced for the patients were well received with other practices expressing an urge to copy to their specifications. 

It was stated that any funds we need will be obtained our surgery through the core contract. JF stated that any funds we need for projects etc to ask her and she will make the money available.

There is going to be a Practice led event, venue to be decided on and date we will be given advice to help. Either on the topics of Poverty, Bereavement, or Anxiety.

It was suggested that we have a poster in Reception giving number of Doctors spaces, Appointments taken and number of DNAs it seems to be working in other surgeries in our cluster.

Patients Survey, it was suggested that we have a survey among the practices with patient reps collating the results. It was suggested that as we have a survey text to patients who has had an appointment with the doctor or Nurse. That we could use that information.
AOB Flu jabs will no longer be available at our surgery Patients now have a choice of a number of local sights to get their flu jabs if necessary.

Next Meeting Monday 30 October 2023 at 10 30 am

